Minutes for Student Learning Outcomes Committee
Sept. 21, 2007
1:15 p.m. in Taeni Hall S-261
Attending:  Don Ransford (Chair), Rodney Dennison, Laurie McDowell, Jan Ohlemacher, Wendy Chase, Kathy Clark, Pat Gordin, Barb Brennan, Joan VanGlabek, Mary Faulkner, Sabine Eggleston, Kevin Shriner.
Barb Brennan reported on MAPP testing. 127 students have been tested so far. Things seem to be going well, except for the Network going down during one of the testing sessions. Test administrators are familiar with the process , and the script was an excellent idea to ensure common practice. There is a need to clarify who to contact for testing, and a concern about how the campuses were notified. The Committee also discussed the need to arrange for a random sampling. Finally, the Committee discussed a participation gift for students. 
ACTION ITEM:  Jan Ohlemacher will work with the testing team to come up with some recommendations.
Mary Faulkner reported on the I-Skills Sub-Committee. She met with the Chair for further clarification of the sub-committee’s responsibilities before sending out a link for committee members to look at test information. It’s feasible to do a pilot in the spring and has an option for on-line students as well. The discussion continued with comments about further investigation of the need for the Graduate Skills Assessment test. 
ACTION ITEM:  Committee members should review the test and come to the next meeting prepared to make a decision about using the test.
The Chair led a discussion on the elements of the Edison Experience and the First Year Experience. Consensus was to try and incorporate them into a one-credit course for transfer students and a two-credit course for new freshmen. It could be set up in Banner as a course for zero credits and include orientation information, initial testing like MAPP, information regarding gen. ed. Outcomes, and establish ground rules for portfolios or capstone courses. Valencia Community College has a good model, and it was suggested committee members might consult with them.
ACTION ITEM:  Sabine Eggleston and Barb Brennan will attend the Student Services Committee meeting on the Edison Experience and discuss these ideas. They will bring back recommendations.

The Chair brought up a question regarding the role of SLOC in the assessment project approval process. After some discussion, the committee determined it would prefer updates from Jan Ohlemacher on these projects.
The Chair handed out a draft of criteria for a Gen. Ed. Course and asked committee members to review this for the next meeting. The goal would be to establish criteria for courses, determine a process for reviewing Gen. Ed. Courses, and think about a timeline.
ACTION ITEM:  Make any suggestions for changes to the Chair before Oct. 19th.

The Chair reviewed the role of the Learning Outcomes Associate (Jan Ohlemacher) in SLOC. Consensus was reached that she would assist the Chair with some assigned responsibilities, as needed, and participate in the committee as a standing faculty member.

The Chair announced some minor changes in meeting dates for the remainder of the year. The Oct. meeting will be held in again in S-261, and the rest of the meetings will be in S-117. The start of the meetings was adjusted to 1:15 to accommodate teaching schedules.
